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Diary of Events:  

             Term 3 

26th  

October 
STORIES IN THE WALL  

GRADE 5/6 

27th  

October 
MUSIC –SWAP DAYS—

WEDNESDAY BRING  

INSTRUMENTS 

 

1st  

November 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

2nd  

November 
MELBOURNE CUP DAY 

9th  

November 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 

MEETING 

Hooray!!!! Today is the first official day of having all of our 

students return for onsite learning. We are looking forward 

to re-establishing our routines and getting stuck into some 

fun learning as we head towards the end of the school 

year. 

The return to school is a step towards COVID normal, how-

ever we are still bound by Department regulations and are 

awaiting more information as to when and how we can run 

excursions, camps and transition programs. As information 

comes to hand I will be sure to let you know via email. 

Last week we were lucky to have all of our students onsite 

on Thursday and were able to hold our annual Book Week 

dress up. Well done to all involved it was lots of fun! Great 

job! 

Miss Wust is currently on three weeks leave. Thank you to 

Mrs Scott who covered for her this week. Next week Mrs 

Scott will be unavailable and the only CRT that we could 

find is the ever reliable and supportive Mr Smith. Mr Smith 

is a fantastic CRT but much prefers working with senior 

grades. Kat has kindly offered to take our P-2 class while 

Mr Smith has our grade 3-6 students. We felt that this was 

a great strategy to ensure continuity of learning for our stu-

dents. 

There is a Pupil Free Day on Monday 1st November,  

followed by the Public Holiday on 2nd November. 



COVID guidelines 

 

To keep our school safe, we have introduced some important operational changes. 

This includes: 

If you need to come into our school buildings please ensure that you sign in using the 

QR code on each door. Please avoid entering school buildings unless it is for an 

essential reason. Parents picking up children from school are able to come onto the 

school grounds but are asked to not enter school building unless signed in via the QR 

code. Please remember to socially distance and wear a face mask at all times.  

Face masks: 

Children in grades 3-6 must wear face masks indoors 

It is strongly recommended for children in P-2 to wear facemasks when indoors. 

If your child is unwell: 

Please do not send your child to school if they are unwell. Please seek medical atten-

tion and get COVID tested when advised. 

 

Hand Wash and Sanitise: 

Our students are encouraged to hand sanitise at regular intervals throughout the day, 

particularly before eating and when moving from outdoors to indoors. 

 

Outside Learning: 

Where possible we are undertaking learning outside throughout the day. Whilst we sit 

in the shade we also ask children to remember their hat for term 4! 



Bookweek 2021 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Week 2021 



So many amazing costumes—
they didn’t all make it to the 
newsletter! Well done all! 



Camps 

We are continuing to explore other options to ensure that our stu-
dents are able to access a camp / outdoor education experience in 
2021. Currently no schools are allowed to attend camps. We have 
put our name down on a waiting list with a number of  local camp op-
erators but getting a place will be dependent on whether Melbourne 
schools who are already booked in can attend. We have discussed 
with operators the prospect of  doing extended daily activities at 
camps if  there is not adequate accommodation and this is also a 
possibility. 
 
Early in 2022 our grade 3-6 students are booked to attend a fully 
funded camp at Cottage by the Sea in Queenscliff  from the 7th 
March—11th March. This will be a great additional opportunity for 
our students.  
Check out their website: 
    www.cottageby the sea.com.au 
The camp looks fantastic and feedback from local schools was that it 
is amazing!!!! 

Scarecrow Building 

As part of our Wellbeing afternoons we would still love to make scarecrows for our 

school garden. If you have any old clothes to donate please send some our way!  



Next week our grade 5 & 6 students will begin our Stories in the Wall project. The first ses-

sion the children will participate in is a Drama therapy workshop. It will give our students an 

opportunity to share their experiences and reflect on their resilience as they explore their 

experiences of bushfires and COVID.  

They will develop a storyboard to explore the ideas of heroes, resilience and repair. 

This session will be followed by workshops with scriptwriters from Arts Centre Melbourne who 

will work with students to develop their own story which will then be recorded professionally 

by the students and developed into amazing recorded stories. 

I encourage everyone to google Stories in the Wall / Arts Centre Melbourne and explore 

some of our previous work. Our grade 5/6 students participated in 2019 so you may like to 

listen to some of their stories. 

 

Stories in the Wall 




